December 4, 2009

Ms. Sylvette S. Garnes Senior Campaign Finance Analyst Federal Election Commission Washington, D.C.

Re: Mid Year Report (2/01/09-6/30/09)

Dear Ms. Garnes:

In response to your letter dated October 30, 2009 requesting additional information:

- 1. No employee of the Committee spent more than 25% of compensated time during the reporting period engaged in Federal Election Activity. Therefore, the Committee had no payments for salaries and wages required to be paid with Federal funds only and the report is correct as originally filed.
- 2. The purpose of the disbursement to Busch Entertainment Corporation was "catering".

Sincerely,

Nancy H. Watkins, C.P.A.